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Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

I hope you are enjoying your week and making the most of this lovely weather. 

You may have seen some building preparation work at school this week; we are very excited 

to tell you that work is beginning on an extension to our Nursery/Reception area that will enable 

us to open a separate space for 2 year olds from September. 

The site is being prepared this week and work will start on Monday 7th June, which will continue 

right through the next half term and over the summer holidays.  

Whilst this work is being carried out, our Nursery class will move into the hall and our 

Reception class will have slightly reduced classroom space, the entrance to the EYFS yard 

will also be blocked off. Due to this, we have moved the drop off and pick up location of both 

Reception and Nursery pupils. From Monday 7th June, Reception and Nursery pupils will now 

be entering via the outer hall door and parents are asked to come in via the middle gate on 

Brighton Street, you can then wait on the grassed area outside of the hall.  

The current staff car park is being used as part of the site works, so there will be no entry point 

through those gates, only the middle gate on Brighton Street. A fence will be put up across 

the grassed area to block this off, to ensure the safety of all parents and pupils. 

After school club will still be using the hall at the end of the day and you are asked to continue 

using the middle gate on Brighton Street to collect your children. 

We appreciate there may be some disruption around the main entrance to the school but we 

ask you to work with us during this next half term to ensure the safety of all pupils, parents 

and staff. 

 

Thank you for all your support, during what is a very exciting time for Riverside. 

 

Very best wishes, 

 

Mrs C Lahive 

Headteacher 


